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President: Shirley Crane – 3410 1441 (H)

Treasurer: Cheryl McQuade – 5496 2308 (H)

Secretary: Helen Gibson – 5496 6544 (H)

Newsletter Editor: Patricia Clunes – 5498 6066 or streetons@iprimus.com.au

President's Report

Another month is almost at an end.  It’s a bit alarming to see that Christmas decorations are already going up in the shops.  I don’t feel that I’ve fully recovered from last Christmas yet and the next one is almost upon us.

Speaking of Christmas, it was almost like that, getting home from the bus shopping trip on Saturday night and emptying my two well-filled Army duffle bags onto the living room floor.  What a successful day!  I was delighted with my bargains and, although I don’t have any figures yet as to how much the Club benefited from the excursion, I feel that we must have done quite well.  We were not a large group – only 32 women, but we were certainly champion shoppers!  Our hostess was most impressed – we outdid most other groups of our size by several thousand dollars.  A few of us were seasoned bus shoppers and I think that helped the spending.  Most of the annual shoppers, like me, leave most of our shopping for the home until the next trip comes along.  I look forward to the outing all year and it’s nice to know that, while I’m collecting the bargains, others are also benefiting.  I’m already looking forward to another one next year.

The Malawi Project looks as if it is all coming together nicely.  The appeal sent out to the other Zonta Clubs asking for assistance with the cost of the shipping has struck a chord and the response has been amazing.  I have been quite staggered by the level of generosity among the Clubs.  It now looks very likely that we will make the 21 November shipping date for the dispatch of the container.  The collection of items has also been spectacularly successful and Noreen mentioned the other day that she believes we can now just about fill the container.  It has been a frantic effort and, although there have been many who have contributed, I would like to put on public record my appreciation for everything that Noreen has done.  She has proven without doubt that dedication to a task can move mountains!!  The circumstances in which Carole Tomvald is working are desperate, but I’m sure she will be much heartened by the care and support she has received from her own Club, and by the admiration for her courage, along with so much warmth and generosity, from other Clubs all round the District.  This project has done a great deal to raise the profile of Caboolture, and of Zonta in general.  

Meanwhile, life here goes on.  I look forward to seeing everyone at the dinner meeting on Thursday night.

Shirley
Other things that you need to know

Birthday Celebration for November- Helene 20th,  
Wedding Anniversary for November - NIL

Would all Members please notify Helen Gibson TODAY if intending to be absent on Thursday night?    This is required in order to comply with the requirements of the Morayfield Tavern for catering purposes.  We have to pay for the number of meals ordered.
 

Helen can be contacted on the following numbers:-
3408 6436 (W)

5496 6544 (H after 6pm) 

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

DOMESTIC VIOLENCE SERVICE. (ZISVAW) Sandra

Thank you for purchasing items for the Emergency Packs or sewing the packs as Helene and Janette have done and keeping me informed so that I can maintain a current inventory. Many are choosing to donate these items. Your generosity is greatly appreciated.

As of 04 October the following items are still required:
49 toothbrushes
26 tubes of toothpaste
22 combs
10 sanitary pads (may not be suitable to print in Newsletter)
60 tampons 
60 panty shields 
60 mini. cliplock, plastic bags
15 A4-sized, plastic, blanket-style bags
4 larger-sized, plastic, blanket-style bags
Emergency Packs and Christmas Gifts for our local Domestic Violence Service will be packed and wrapped on Wednesday 10 November 2004 from 7.00pm at Sandra's house. Please record this in your diaries. These items will be handed to Jan and Lynelle from the Caboolture Regional Domestic Violence
Service Inc. on the International Day of No Violence Against Women-25 November which coincidently is the date of our November Dinner Meeting. Jan
and Lynelle will be our Dinner Guests.

Depending upon need cakes for Blue Care and St Luke's may also be iced on 10 November. 

PUBLICITY - Helene

Radio 4OUR Ellie did the interview on 6 September and Noreen “volunteered” for 11 October. Remember that the interview can be done in person or by phone. I would like volunteers for November and December to talk about our gift-wrapping at the Morayfield Shopping Centre (if we are successful) and our Christmas Hamper. Our volunteers so far have been Sue, Ellie and Noreen. 

Library displays.  
Cheryl and I set up the display and Woodford library and it looks pretty good. The November display will be at the Caboolture library. Don’t forget to send me the photos to make the collage photo of all our members so that we can have it in the Caboolture display. We will have a display at Burpengary during February and at Bribie in June.  Bribie has also offered us the use of a reception/lecture room for a morning/afternoon or evening tea and cakes as an information reception. Kitchen facilities are available to us and it’s free for our use. Worth considering, especially if we have any prospective members lined up by then.

Helene McCarthy

MEMBERSHIP - Helene
Nothing to report this month. 


STATUS OF WOMEN - June

No report this month

BREAST CUSHIONS - Shirley

No report this month

FUNDRAISING - Sue 


Shopping Bus Tour:


I would sincerely like to thank all of the members their friends & family and members of the Pine Rivers & Brisbane Zonta Clubs who came along last Saturday to our Shopping Warehouse Bus Tour. Although we did not quite make the numbers required, we had wonderful support for the raffles.


We raised $272.00 just on the raffles, and congratulations to all who won the great prizes. Our spending spree was $7132.27 and because we had paid for 40 people we earned 6% commission, which amounts to $427.93. 


So on behalf of Pam B. & Janette once again a BIG THANK YOU.
Art Show:
Due to Ellie having a very important dinner on the night of the 13th of November, I have postponed the meeting at my home to a date yet to be set. I doubt if we will have a meeting now before Christmas however we will need to meet early in the New Year. The fundraising committee will keep you posted.

Gourmet Christmas Hamper:
By now, most of you should have a book of (10) raffle tickets to sell, if not they will be available at Thursday nights Dinner Meeting. Donations for the hamper are still being most gratefully received.  When the hamper is full and ready to display I will have at my new place of
business at Morayfield. If you need more tickets please let your fundraising committee know  

UNITED NATIONS – Pam T-S

The current edition of The Zontian has an article written by Jackie Shapiro, UN Committee Chairman, titled "Women's Advocates Worldwide Preparing for Beijing +10 and the Millennium Summit +5". '2005 will be a critical year for assessing progress made for the advancement of women from commitments made by governments at two important UN-sponsored conferences....'(mentioned in title) 
 

Besides each country's governmental responses, NGO's around the world are being asked to respond to the same questionnaire www.un.org/womenwatch but from the point of assessing their government's progress and continued obstacles to the advancement of women in their country. These NGO responses will be compiled and put forward as a 'shadow report' alongside each country's governmental report. 

All reports will be reviewed at the 49th Session of the Commission on the Status of Women (CSW) in March 2005. If there are any of us who are interested in this process, the UN District Committee Chairperson is Margaret Casey and she may be organising our District to respond.

 

The 8th November is Zonta's Birthday. Let's celebrate...The 11th November is International Week of Science and Peace and 20th Nov. is Africa Industrialisation Day.

GREETINGS FROM CHINA

Well, now that Rod and I are well rested after our week’s holiday I thought I should give you a little more news on our comings and goings during this past month.
 
On 28 September, the Chinese have a big celebration for Mid Autumn Day.  This is when the last full moon appears before the National Holiday on 1 October.  The big thing about mid Autumn Day is Moon Cakes of which there are thousands (no joke) for sale at a range of prices and some are very elaborately done up in presentation boxes etc.  It is also the day when families must get together to celebrate so this usually consists of a gathering of parents, grandparents, aunts and uncles etc etc gathering together for a banquet.  We were invited to share mid Autumn Day with a young teacher and her Aunts and Uncles at a family banquet consisting of 9 separate dishes.  It was very, very nice and homely and the food, cooked by the uncles, was delicious.  After we arrived home we had a visit from the Foreign Director and the Headmistress of our school, with a box of mooncakes for each of us.  These together with a tin of mooncakes given to us at school will guarantee us a supply of mooncakes for all the full moons next year!!!!
 
Next celebration was a 14-course banquet arranged by one of the teachers who has bought a new house and the banquet was a celebration of his moving.  Now, I must tell you these occasions are more than a bar-b-q and beer!!!!  Many teachers were invited and it took three rooms each holding about 10 people. Food was varied and delicious but we baulked at the turtle soup especially as the turtle had been re-constructed in the soup bowl and as the centre piece of the table turned, so did the turtle and every now and then you would look up to see the poor thing looking back at you!!!

The 1st October was National Day.   We had this week off school and as it was also school holidays there was a mass evacuation of people out of the town, us included as we were booked on a cruise on the Yangtze River.
 
The ship was the "Yangtze Princess" 5 Star and very nicely appointed. Dinner was on board at 7pm and we sailed at 8pm.  There are a series of 6 "locks" on the river and the first of these we passed through at midnight.  It is such an eerie feeling when the ship enters the lock and then rises up to the next level and then the reverse. Next morning we had reached the port which gives access to the famous 3 gorges.  We transferred to a smaller ferryboat and went up the first of the 3 gorges.  They are all spectacular especially the gorge with the "hanging coffins" which are wedged into the crevice on the side of a steep cliff.  Goodness knows how they placed them there in the first place!!!
 
At the last gorge we were transferred to wooden "bean" boats, aptly named because of their shape and then the boatmen paddled us up the narrowest gorge.  When we reached the rapids they physically pulled us over the rapids and shallow water by ropes to the top of the gorge.  The scenery here was so spectacular.  After a short break we turned around and "free sailed" through the rapids to deeper water.  These boatmen only wore bamboo rope sandals, short, short shorts (more like underpants) but in summer they wear nothing!!! Don’t' believe me - then I have a photo to prove it!!!
 
Next we sailed into a shorter gorge to the White Emporer Temple.  Access to this is by chairlift one way and then steps down the other side. The view from the top is magnificent.  The dam level will rise another 30M and cover some of the smaller villages in the valleys.  Some villages have been evacuated already and the people moved to towns closer.
 
Next morning we docked in Yichang and went by bus back to Wuhan where we stayed in a Harbour side Hotel overlooking the Yangtze River for a further 3 nights.  Time for some leisurely shopping and catching up with another Aussie teacher for lunch and the director of the company we are teaching through.  The biggest Department store in Wuhan carries a huge range of western goods and the cosmetic counter is larger than Myer or David Jones.  Definitely the place to shop!!
 
This city is very busy and after such a great time away it was good to get back to our own apartment and then back to our teaching.  We are enjoying our new lifestyle and the "street people" are getting to know us as we pass their shops each morning and afternoon.  Most only know one word - hello- but they are friendly.  It is coming into winter here and the shops are getting in their winter clothes.  The women on the street are busy knitting and it is fascinating to watch as they knit a jumper, without a pattern, in one piece on about 4 - 6 needles!! The designs and patterns are beautiful and I am seriously thinking of having a jumper knitted for us!!! We do not have any trouble finding clothes to fit us and if we look like we are interested in purchasing something, they automatically pick out our size.  We have even bought another set of thermal underwear as it does snow here!!! 
There are some good clothing stores and handbag and shoe shops here and when I am a size 10 - I will be able to fit into their slacks!!!
 
We had a buffet dinner last Friday night at the new hotel which opened just 4 weeks ago.  It is really modern and beautiful complete with bath house and beauty salon for men and women, gym, resting room with television or video for after lunch or dinner (maximum 4 hours) and when you enter, you change your shoes and are provided with a pair of slip on sandals to relax your feet (and keep the floors clean I suspect!!)  We were given a guided tour of the downstairs area and upstairs are the hotel rooms.
 
Since we have been here we have seen many funeral processions, as they all seem to pass our front windows.  Here white signifies sorrow and often buses follow the family cars with the relatives, some wearing white veils, and then a band or two, private cars, motorbikes etc.  All people, when they die are cremated as there is no room for cemeteries and there is much celebrating of their life with fire crackers, skyrockets etc.  The family car is black with a white rosette in front.
 
We have seen many weddings also.  The bride wears white with a red ribbon pinned to her dress or red shoes.  This signifies purity.  The cars are decorated in many coloured ribbons and fresh flowers, all over the car.  
There is also a special wedding car, manufactured in Milton, Brisbane for the bride and groom and attendants.
 
Each day here seems to bring something new and different.  It is an amazing place and having seen the modern city of Wuhan with its major traffic jams, 
people in a rush etc it is nice to come back to our somewhat quieter city even though the traffic is just as noisy.
 
This just about exhausts our news for the present.  Enjoy reading your emails and news from home.  We get all our news from the Internet and followed closely the election results of last Saturday.  I can even keep up with my Channel 9 Soapies via the Net!!.  THIS IS CHINA!






